
From the Dean’s Pen … 
 

Dear Members and Friends of Trinity Cathedral, 
 
 

G race and Peace be with you from our risen 
Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. Amen. 

 

As we get Halloween behind us and an election 
(Please VOTE, November 3rd if you have not already 
done so), our thoughts hopefully will gravitate to a 
mood of thankfulness. It is this time of year that we 
are most mindful of the bounty of the earth and 
contemplate our own Thanksgiving Day 
observances, though I know many will have very 
different plans this year because of COVID.  
 

As I become aware of the changes with the season, 
the foliage colors, and much cooler nights, as well as 
the time change and less daylight, I begin to 
contemplate that for which I am thankful. As a 
Christian community we begin the month of 
November with our celebration of All Saints Sunday. 
We pause to remember those who have died in the 
Lord in the past year since All Saints Sunday of 2019. 
During the Eucharistic Prayer, the peak of our giving 
thanks, their names are offered up.  
 

Equal to that important act of thankfulness in 
remembrance of the Saints that have gone before 
us, is contemplating our own arena of gratitude. 
Despite all the negative things being tossed about in 

our world today, there are still 
reasons to be grateful! As someone 
said to me recently, “I am thankful 
every day, after all I am still standing, 
and I’m on this side of the turf.” There 
indeed are blessings big and small. 
And our hearts and attitudes of 
gratitude make a world of difference 
as our gratitude radiates out from us instilling hope, 
positivity, care, and kindness for the lives we touch. 
Gratitude enables us to make a difference when we 
realize that we are well, all is well, and all will be 
well. 
 

This is a time of year for expressing our gratitude. 
And we have multiple opportunities for expressing 
our gratitude - a Thanksgiving Offering, a donation to 
the Food Pantry, Episcopal Relief and Development, 
United Thanks Offering, or simply catching up with 
our own pledge or church giving, or to our Capital 
Campaign. Our Lord who has so abundantly blessed 
us has a grateful heart when he sees how we are 
giving back of what was first gifted to us.  
 

I am thankful for all of you as we “hang in there 
together” with these difficult days of isolation. Your 
love, support, kind words, and prayers for one 
another indeed flows from grateful hearts! 
 

With gratitude and great blessings, 

Father William+ 

Trinity 

Episcopal 

Cathedral 
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Annual Meeting Reports From Canon Ruth 

From Canon Ruth 
 

I count myself one of the lucky ones.  I get to go to work.  I have enough money to live on and to buy 
masks.  Though old, I am relatively healthy.  I live alone, unlikely to get Covid from my two cats.  No one 
close to me has been sick with, or died from, Covid.  “I haven’t been much affect-
ed by this pandemic,” I told myself recently.  But then, almost immediately, I said 
to myself, “Self, who are you kidding?  You preach into a camera in a nearly empty 
room.  You sing while wearing a mask.  You struggle to learn the rudiments of 
Zoom and then work mightily to convince people to ‘try it just one time; you might 
like it.’  Your favorite part of giving blood is to see if you have Covid antibodies 
swimming in your veins.  It occurs to you to wonder if mammograms can be done 
via Tele Health.  Half the time you can’t remember to grab a mask on your way 
out, even though a bowlful is parked right at the door . . .”  I went on at some 
length. 

No doubt you too have had a similar conversation with your Self.  If not, I encourage it.  This is not to have 
a self-indulgent pity party when so many have it worse.  But it is important to recognize the weariness, ex-
haustion, and strain with which we are burdened.  It is a confession of sorts—confessing that we are bod-
ies and have needs and limitations; confessing that we don’t know where this is heading; confessing that 
we don’t really know what are the best things to be doing at this time.  In short, it is to confess that we do 
not know what God is up to with this pandemic.  With this confession comes another, that is, the confes-
sion of faith that God--Father, Son and Holy Spirit--has not abandoned this world, but in the midst of the 
unknowns, walks with every one of us, and despite the destruction, destabilization, and death, is creating 
something new.  Trusting that we have such a God, we are free to be fully human--free not to have to try 
to do all we can to maintain the old normal, free to just sit with all the not-knowing, free to rest. 

Blessings to you all, 

Rev. Ruth+  
Canon for Parish Life 

Annual Meeting Reports due Friday, Nov. 20 

Trinity Cathedral’s Annual Meeting takes place January 24, but 
the booklet of program and committee reports are to be distrib-
uted right after Christmas.  So, this is now the time for the annu-
al plea to have all ministry chairs and program leaders prepare 
your annual report for the 2020 year. Our deadline is the Friday, 
November 20. Please E-mail them directly to me at 
FrWilliam@TrinityReno.org. 

Reports do not need to be long; they can be a single paragraph, 
or a few sentences with bullet points.  Data about your ministry 

is fine, but also be sure to share the heart of your ministry and its accomplishments with us.  Tell us what 
you were able to accomplish or how it had to be altered in regard to the pandemic.  

Reports need to be in electronic format (either an attached Microsoft Word document or typed into an E-
mail).  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. We continue to thank you for your 
leadership and servant heart! – Fr. William 
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The Angel Tree Project 2020 St. Paul’s Food Pantry 

St. Paul’s Food Pantry 

Donation Drop-off Days for November 

Tuesday, the 10th and the 24th 

Mornings between 9:30 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. 

  and Evenings between 5:00 p.m. and 6:00 p.m. 
 

Those of us at Trinity who are involved with the St. Paul’s Food Pantry Ministry want to thank our parishioners for 
your generous food and monetary donations.  Twice a month we take your donations to St. Paul’s and our car is al-
ways completely full.  We are blessed to have so many caring, gracious and generous donors.  Thank you from the 
bottoms of our hearts. 
  
  Blessings,  
  Marty and Burke Stancill, Bonnie Strader, and Gene Muir 
 

If you have Food Pantry Donations and are unable to deliver them, please call Bonnie Strader (775-225-4338), and she 
will arrange to have a volunteer pick them up.  Thank you for all the generosity you have shown during this difficult 
time. St. Paul’s Food Pantry is extremely grateful. 

Have you adopted an angel yet?  

We have received a list of 110 students from the counselors at Stead Elementary School and presently have 33 
requests from donors. Four others sent checks to the church office to pay for shoppers to make their purchases.  
We realize many want to get through Halloween and the Election first, so we cast this along as a gentle remind-
er of our November 20th deadline to receive gifts.  

Please email Debbie Zalmana at: queeniequilter@yahoo.com for your “adoption registration” and the guide-
lines. If you are unable to shop, we have volunteers to make up a shopping committee. 

Starting November 3, the gift bundles may be dropped off at the Parish Hall on Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thurs-
day between 10:00 AM and 2:00 PM. Early deliveries is appreciated. Gifts must be quarantined at the Parish Hall 
before delivery to the school. 

Thank you, Angels, in advance for everyone who wishes to help with the Angel Tree Project this year. It will take 
all of us to make it happen for these children, many of whose parents have lost their jobs due to the Covid-19 
closures.  

We need Santa’s helpers!  If you would like to shop for an adopted Angel, we need YOU!   

Some of our parishioners have sent money but are unable to shop.  Could you shop for them?  If so, please con-
tact Debbie at: queeniequilter@yahoo.com.  Delivery of the presents will take place the first week of December.    
Would you be able to help?  If so, please contact Debbie at: queeniequilter@yahoo.com.  

Thank you one and all for your continued support of the Angel Tree.  When we all work together it makes it fun 
and fulfilling to help our local school children. 

Yours in Christ,  

The Order of the Daughters of the King 

mailto:queeniequilter@yahoo.com
mailto:queeniequilter@yahoo.com
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Music Notes from Gary All Saints’ Sunday 

                                      “To everything there is a season.”  

Dear Trinity, every time I go outside these days I can’t help but start singing this wonderful song by Pete 

Seeger (also later recorded by The Byrds). It’s not only the beauty of the changing leaves or the jolt of cool 

weather that inspires me. Solomon’s text from the Book of Ecclesiastes has stood the test of time and 

offers us wisdom and comfort during our current time.  
 

As we enter the season of Thanksgiving, I am especially grateful to Brandon, William and Pat, who partici-

pated in our October services. Trinity is overflowing with talent and I look forward to having more choir 

members and hand chime players involved in future services.  

If you’re not receiving the weekly Carillon newsletter or you have to retrieve it from the “Junk” folder, 

please add “info@trinityreno.org” to your list of contacts. Lastly, we appreciate your patience as we’ve  

established a new YouTube channel.  If you were previously subscribed to the old channel, you’ll need to 

subscribe to the new one to be notified when new videos are posted.   

Gary♪ 

All Saints’ Sunday – November 1 

The first weekend of November we observe All Saints’ Sunday. This is the time of the 

Church Year that we commemorate those who have died in the past year and remember 

them by name during the Eucharist. We are grateful to celebrate these saints who have 

touched our lives or the lives of this faith community in special ways here at Trinity Episco-
pal Cathedral. 

  

All Saints’ Sunday is also a significant day for baptism as we realize that the life of a saint begins with baptism. 

Because we are unable to perform baptisms because of COVID guidelines, we will be doing a Renewal of Bap-
tismal Vows.  We remember saints past, present, and future.  
 

(Continued on page 5) 
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All Saints’ Sunday (continued) Holiday Worship Opportunities 

We pray this All Saint’s Sunday for the following who have passed into the nearer presence of God in the 
past year. 

 *Dan Michael West   *Patricia R. Sakelaris** 
 William Craig**   *Sandra Luchash** 

 Martha Craig**   *Leilani A. Bennum** 

*Joyce Elaine Taylor   Judith Ann Starr 

*Susan M. Katzmann**  *Kathleen Records** 
Patricia Ann Madura   Robert Manaugh 

Diana Marie Hastings   *Patricia Hall Boyce** 

*Alexander Overall**   *Bart Schouweiler** 

*William Gatewood Parsons  *Louise Nelson Kortland** 
The Rev. John Goddard                          *Cristee Linn Davis**     

 

 *Indicates they were Baptized, Contributing, Communing members of the Episcopal Church (ECUSA) with Trinity Cathedral, Reno.  

**Indicates those who have not had a service at the present time or who’s family desires not to have a service.  

(Continued from page 4) 

The Nevada Interfaith Association will be presenting their 35th Annual Thanksgiving 

Community Service virtually on Sunday Evening, November 22 at 6:30 PM. This year as 

we are very much aware of being in the midst of the COVID pandemic, we celebrate 

with gratitude all those among us who continue to demonstrate and live as models of 

unity and hope. There will be musical and speaking presentations, hymn singing, and prayers from vari-

ous diverse faith traditions.  

Interfaith Thanksgiving Virtual Service  

    Sunday, November 22 at 6:30 PM 

Thanksgiving Day – 10:30 AM Virtual Service 

We will be posting on our Website with both our Facebook and YouTube  

pages a Thanksgiving Day Service at 10:30 AM, Thursday, November 26.  

Mid-Week Advent Observance 

Wednesdays, December 2, 9, 16, & 23 at 6:30 PM 

Do you miss seeing your fellow church members? This is a virtual opportunity to come together with a 
Zoom Meeting, have a brief prayer service together with the Advent “Theme of the Week” and to visit and 
converse with one another. Our themes are:  

  December 2   – Hope; 
  December 9   – Peace;                                         
  December 16 – Joy; 
  December 23 – Love. 
 

For those attending, we will have the opportunity after our prayer service, to be divided into virtual rooms 
that will rotate folks so that, in smaller groups, we can converse and visit. We will be able to accommodate 
up to 100 people, if needed. 
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Centering Prayer 
 

Centering Prayer meets every 
Tuesday at 12:00 Noon to 1:00 PM via 
Zoom. If you wish to become a part of 
this “gathering” for personal and 

corporate Prayers, please contact Joan Peyser by 
email at “joan.peyser1435@gmail.com” to receive 
an invite for this Zoom Meeting. We are most 
thankful for this ongoing ministry of prayer and 
support. Please feel free to join us; we are made 
up of members of Trinity Cathedral and folks of 
other traditions and communities. 

Social and Ministry Groups 

A Lot of Good Men (ALOGM) 
 

We continue to shelter in place 
and exercise caution in our dai-
ly activities. Pray for all of us to 

stay safe and keep healthy. Protect your loved 
ones. Pray for a speedy resolution. Reach out to 
others as your comfort level guides you. Remem-
ber that one of the underlying tenets of the 
group is to support each other. This is that time. 
We will return to normalcy once the “all clear” is 
sounded. 

Stewardship Pledges Requested by November 15 

 “Here I Am Lord” is the theme of this year’s stewardship campaign. It reflects how we 
give ourselves to God’s work, commit our lives to God’s service, and use God’s gifts to 
bless those around us.   The theme also acknowledges our current reality:  while the Ca-
thedral is physically closed temporarily, we remain virtually open and continue to offer 
inspirational worship opportunities, ministries, outreach, and other activities supporting 
our mission.  

Stewardship packets and pledge forms were sent to all members in early October.  In addition, look for a 
new series of informational videos posted on the website at www.trinityreno.org.  Episodes feature Trinity 
parishioners discussing just a small sample of our compassionate service, healing, and outreach ministries.  
Stewardship pledges support these activities and so much more. 

Thanks so much to those who have already returned their 2021 Trinity stewardship pledge!  If you haven’t 
already done so, please make your pledge commitment by Sunday, November 15, so the vestry can adopt a 
final 2021 budget.  You can submit your pledge by returning the pledge form to the Cathedral; by pledging 
on-line at www.trinityreno.org; or by sending an email with your pledge information to finance@trinity 
 reno.org. 
 

If you would like further information on the stewardship campaign, please contact any member of the ves-
try or the stewardship co-chairs, Terry Cain and Lindsay Campbell. 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO BE A PART OF THE 
CIRCLE OF FRIENDS?  

Circle of Friends is a group of about ten people 
who commit to daily check-in 
phone calls with each other. This 
is how it works: You are given one 
name to call. You call this person, 
usually in the morning, but any-
time is okay, to check in on them-

-how they are, what’s going on for the day, etc. If 
for some reason you can’t reach your person, 
there’s a system in place to do a further check. In 
turn, you also receive a phone call from someone 
who checks in with you. Every so often, the leader 
of the group switches the names around, so you 
have a “new” person to call and you have a “new” 
person checking in with you.  

If you would like to join this group, contact the 
leader, Dorothy Walrath, 775-829-0568 or 
walrath1@aol.com.  

http://www.trinityreno.org
mailto:finance@trinityreno.org
mailto:finance@trinityreno.org
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Social and Ministry Groups                                                                                          Online Worship 

Giving Thanks 

From the Daughters of the King  

By Carolyn Hoffman 
 

November 2020 
 

The St. Hildegard Chapter of the Order of the Daughters of the King 
continues to meet with Zoom during this time of social distancing.  
We always pray for each other, for our parish, and for our clergy. 

 

Please note there are THREE remaining meetings for this year: 
 

    Sunday,  November 8th 
                                        Sunday, November 22nd 
   Sunday, December 6th 

 

The meetings are scheduled at 12:30 PM-2:00 PM 

The Divinely Fine Women 
 

The Divinely Fine Women are meeting 
monthly either through Zoom or in 
person in a small group.  
 
In November we 
will gather on the 
open patio at Napa 
Sonoma South at 
7671 S. Virginia on the 14th at noon. 
 
We are limiting our number to fifteen, 
seated in small groups.  

Please call Lynn directly at 775-826-

4841 to RSVP by Nov. 6th. We will need 
an accurate count. 

Our online Worship Offerings and Programs 

Sunday Mornings 

 9:00 – 10:00 AM - Bible and Books  

(Contact the Office or Rev. Ruth for Zoom invite) 

 9:45 – 10:45 AM – “Adult Forum” Bible Study of weekly Gospel 

(Contact the Office or Fr. William for Zoom invite) 

 9:45 – 10:45 AM – Children’s Sunday School 

 11:00 AM- Live stream and recorded Eucharist  

(Through the Cathedral webpage with Facebook or YouTube) 

Tuesdays   

 4:00 PM-Adult Forum (Contact Office or Fr. William for Zoom invite) 

 6:30 PM– 2nd and 4th Tuesdays-Grief Group (Contact the Office or Rev. Ruth for Zoom invite) 

Tuesdays and Thursdays  

 7:30 PM Compline (posted on the Cathedral Facebook webpage only) 

Tuesday and Thursdays     

 Pilgrim Visits for Individuals or couples. A reservation, through the Parish office, for a  

 15 minute visit is required in advance. Tuesdays: 1:00 PM-2:00 PM ,Thursdays: 10:00AM-11:00 AM  

Thursdays  at 12:10 PM - Service of the Word for Healing - Live streamed & recorded  

  (through the Cathedral webpage on both Facebook and YouTube) 

Thursdays at 1:00 PM - “Tell us What’s Happenin’:” A Question and Answer Session with Father William 

  (Through the Cathedral webpage on both Facebook and YouTube) 

Alternating Fridays:  (Oct 9th & 23rd) 

 9:00 AM-Ecumenical Bible Study (Contact the Office or Rev. Ruth for Zoom invite) 

 11:00 AM-Bible 101 (Contact the Office or Rev. Ruth for Zoom invite) 
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Vestry Report Financial Report 

Thank you for your on-going  
financial support! 

                     August                                Year to Date 

 Actual Budget Actual Budget 

Income $36,258 $53,083 $485,631 $497,000 

Expenses $60,690 $64,470 $518,498 $531,109 

Net $(24,432) $(11,387) $ ( 32,867) $(  34,109) 

     

Vestry Summary, October 19, 2020   

The meeting was conducted by video conference and opened with prayer at 6:05 

p.m. with a prayer followed by reading of the Cathedral Mission Statement and 

individual blessings. The agenda (with adjustments), minutes of the September 21, 

2020 Vestry meeting, and September Financial Report were approved or accept-

ed. Treasurer report: David Morgan indicated the financial reports presented a deficit, which was expected. 

John Lilley reported the Endowment Board has prepared a Trust document which is currently under legal 

review and will be presented to the Vestry soon. Terry Cain provided an update on the 2021 Stewardship 

Pledge Campaign. Lindsay Campbell reported on the number of pledges and amounts presently received. 

Father William reported the budget committee meeting will be on November 3. David Morgan presented 

information regarding a parishioner who wishes to establish a fund in memory of his wife. A memorandum 

of understanding is currently under development and will be presented to the Vestry for review and ac-

ceptance. Finance, Facilities, and Administration Committee: Lynne Charlat, provided an update on the fi-

nal details to start the sanctuary renovation project. Lynne also provided information on possible improve-

ments and modifications of the pipe organ that would be beneficial to complete prior to reinstallation. 

Lynne Charlat will be the official point-of-contact person for the sanctuary renovation project until at least 

Annual Meeting scheduled for January 24, 2021. Ministry Reports: Father William reported the drop-off for 

St. Paul’s Food Pantry continues to go well. He reported the Daughters of the King have received 100 names 

from Stead Elementary School as gift recipients for the Angel Tree Project. Dean’s Report: Father William 

indicated that clergy are working on developing a midweek Advent Service. He also indicated staff is work-

ing on virtual holiday services. There will be on November 11 a staff workshop to plan the 2021 Calendar 

Year. Canon for Parish Life Report: Canon Ruth reported the EYC and JYC met for the first time during Sep-

tember. Vestry: Father William commended Vestry members for continuing to contact parishioners. Father 

William appointed Kate Flocchini to chair the Nominating Committee. The committee includes Lynne Char-

lat, Eloy Ituarte, Gretchen Wolfe, and Robert Andrade, and two at-large members. Administration: the Ne-

vada Episcopal Diocesan Annual Convention met on Saturday, October 10. Father William reported that it is 

notable that a budget was not passed and there will be a future meeting for a budget vote. He also reported 

staff completed a Zoom Meeting workshop on October 15. Lynne Charlat reported work continues on a new 

website with launch anticipated in January 2021. Old Business: Jim Lamb, Senior Warden, reported a task 

group is working on revisions to a lay employee handbook as well as a policy and procedure manual. New 

Business: Jeannie Arps reported she is continuing to work on COVID-19 planning documents for possible 

future opening of facilities. Father William reported on the organization and purpose of the Cathedral Chap-

ter. The meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM. The next meeting is November 23, 2020 at 6:00 PM. 
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Kid’s Corner 

……A Message from the Kid’s Corner……. 

Children’s Education:   
 

My core values concerning Christian education and faith formation are as follows:   
 

1. Christian education for our children inspires them to grow in relationship with a loving, grace-
filled, personal and present God.  Faith is a life-long journey; it bears fruit when we share our 
faith with others. 

2. Learning is a 2-way street:  Just as children learn from adults, we, too, can learn from our children. 
3. Faith comes alive when we can see ourselves as part of the Holy story, and can, therefore, inte-

grate faith into daily life. 
 

 
Godly Play and Holy Moly  
 

As I continue to meet some of you, I am grateful for the warm welcome I have received.  Because of COVID, 
our Sunday programs are different. First, all classes are conducted via Zoom. Secondly, we have extended 
Sunday School to one hour. Thirdly, we, at Trinity, believe the whole family is included in the congregation, 
and therefore, we want to encourage children to become engaged and worship with us. The third Sunday of 
the month will offer a children’s story. 

Godly Play is for children age 3 through second grade. Each child receives a packet containing materials for 
eight weeks. Parents are asked to pick up the packets in the church office every two months. 

The Holy Moly class is for older children; third grade through fifth grade.  The curriculum incorporates visu-
al, auditory, and tactile learning styles while engaging with Holy Scripture.  Each student receives a learner’s 
packet specific for each session. 

Godly Play and Holy Moly are successful because we have faith-filled, inspiring teachers who have offered 
their time to share their faith with our children-- Rebecca Dixon, Kait Flocchini, Dennise Howard, Laura Jolle, 
Ginny Nelson, Gretchen Wolfe, and Margot Davidson.  We give thanks for these women for their on-going 
service and dedication to our children.  

 
  

Episcopal Youth Community (EYC/JYC)  

EYC/JYC is a great way for the youth grades 6-12 to connect with their peers as well as adult leaders of Trini-
ty.   We meet on Zoom every Sunday from 12:30 p.m. -1:30 p.m.  The objective is to continue to nurture our 
youth as they develop healthy balanced lives of faith. 

Under normal conditions, we would be meeting in the church for worship and serving as acolytes, or out in 
the community serving or just enjoying a pizza or movie night with friends.  We have had to adjust. 

Therefore, we began meeting virtually on Sunday, October 18.   Father William will be sharing his creative 
gifts with the community.  The Rev. Ruth and Judy will be co-hosting.  Jade Hickman and Guy Moreno are 
the adult leaders.  We give thanks to Jade and Guy for offering their gifts to the youth community.   

Judy Landis 

Christian Education Director and EYC/JYC Leader 
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November 2020 Trinity Calendar  

 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 ALL SAINT’S DAY 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School * 
-11:00 AM Eucha-
rist** 
-12:30 PM EYC/JYC* 

2 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

3 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-1:00PM Pilgrim Visits 
(by appointment) 
-4:00PM Adult Forum* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

4 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

5 
-10:00 AM Pilgrim 
Visits (by appoint-
ment) 
-12:10 PM Taizé Heal-
ing Service** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William** 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 
 

6 
-9:00 AM Ecumenical 
Bible Study* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-11:00 AM Bible 101* 

7 
 

8 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School * 
-11:00 AM  Eucha-
rist** 
-12:30 PM EYC/JYC* 
-12:30 PM –2:00 PM 
Daughter’s of the 
King* 

9 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

10 
-9:30 AM Food Pantry 
Drop-off 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-1:00 PM Pilgrim  Visits 
(by appointment) 
-4:00 PM Adult  
Forum* 
-5:00 PM Food Pantry 
Drop-Off 
-6:30 PM Grief Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

11 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

12 
-10:00 AM Pilgrim 
Visits (by appoint-
ment) 
-12:10 PM Taizé Heal-
ing Service** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William** 
1:30 PM S.C. Video 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

13 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

14 
-12:00 PM The 
Divinely Fine 
Women Gathering 

15 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School * 
-11:00 AM  Eucha-
rist** 
-12:30 PM EYC/JYC* 

16 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

17 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-1:00PM Pilgrim Visits 
(by appointment) 
-2:00PM FFA* 
-4:00PM Adult Forum* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

18 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

19 
-10:00 AM Pilgrim 
Visits (by appoint-
ment) 
-12:10 PM Taizé Heal-
ing Service** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William** 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

20 
-9:00 AM Ecumenical 
Bible Study* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-11:00 AM Bible 101 

21 
 
 

22 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School * 
-11:00 AM  Eucha-
rist** 
-12:30 PM EYC/JYC* 
-12:30 PM –2:00 PM 
Daughter’s of the 
King* 
-6:30 PM Interfaith 
Virtual Service** 

23 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-6:00PM Vestry* 

24 
-9:30 AM Food Pantry 
Drop-off 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-1:00 PM Pilgrim Visits 
(by appointment) 
-4:00PM Adult Forum* 
-5:00 PM Food Pantry 
Drop-Off 
-6:30 PM Grief Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

25 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 
 
 
 
 

26  THANKSGIVING 
-10:30 AM Thanksgiv-
ing  Service 
7:30 PM Compline*** 

27 
Office Closed for the 
Thanksgiving Holiday 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

28 
 

29  1ST SUNDAY              
OF ADVENT 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM Sunday 
School* 
-11:00 AM  Eucha-
rist** 
-12:30 PM EYC/JYC* 

30 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

     

                      
    * Designates Zoom Meeting 
   **Designates Facebook and YouTube 
 ***Designates Facebook   
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 November 2020 Trinity  Times  

We celebrate all birthdays, anniversaries, and other important dates on the last 
Sunday of the Month during worship with a special blessing. 

Barbara Alm 
Carolyn Bennett 
Brittany Block 
Nathan Block 
Nic Bortolin 
Shirley Bremenour 
Jackson Bryan 
Terry Cain 
Harold Campbell 
Jean Carbon 
Alec Clark 
Jacob Clore 
Tom Conn 
Betty Dannenfelser 
Donna Davis 

Alexandra de Peyster 
Beth Diflo 
Kathy Doyle 
Mya Dunlap 
Danica Ferro 
Glenn Fruehan 
Gary Fuller 
Pat Gardner 
Darla Garey-Sage 
Aaron Giller 
Kate Grey 
Jordan Haygood 
Carole Hess 
Carolyn Hoffmann 
Charles Karstens 

Kevin Kelly 
Abby Kent 
Paul Kent 
Vonnie Kirk 
Mark Lardner 
Carmen Lopez 
Maria Masters 
Ted Moore 
Nicholas Morehouse 
Robert Morgan-Beesley 
Laura Neidert 
Joseph Novello 
Jocelyn Ostomel 
Helen Paganucci 
Susan Pennington 

William Roche 
Robert Roscher 
Dan Rovig 
Paula Rueckl 
Joseph Salter 
John Scott 
Sharla Scott 
Jewell Talkington 
Joseph Walsh 
Barbara Weiss 
Debi White 
Carol Wilson 

Contact your Vestry: 
We want to hear from you! 

 Vestry member contact  
information can be found in the 

Trinity Directory 
 
 

Vestry:  Senior Warden:         Jim Lamb  
Junior Warden:         Lynne Charlat 
Secretary:          Terry Cain 
Legal Advisor & Clerk:    Kait Flocchini 

 

At large: Jeannie Arps, Howard Bennett,  
 Lindsay Campbell, Cleta Dillard,  
 Eloy Ituarte, John Lilley,  
 Gretchen Wolfe, and Margaret Zuccarini 
 

Treasurer: David Morgan 
Assistant Treasurer: Lindsay Campbell 
Chancellor:  Kathleen Bliss 
 

Ministers: All the People of Trinity 
 

Bishop of Nevada:   The Rt. Rev. Jim Waggoner, 
 Assisting Bishop
 www.EpiscopalNevada.org  
 

Cathedral Dean: The Very Rev. Dr. William Stomski 
 E-Mail: frwilliam@trinityreno.org 
 

Canon for Parish Life: The Rev. Ruth Hanusa, 
 E-Mail: revruth@trinityreno.org 
 

Director of Music and Organist: Dr. Gary Gordon 
 E-Mail: music@trinityreno.org 
 

Christian Education Director & EYC Leader: 
 Judy Landis 
 E-Mail:  education@trinityreno.org 
  

Deacon: The Rev. Patsy Pumphrey  
 

Cathedral Administrator: Molly Vatinel 
 E-Mail: info@trinityreno.org 
 

Assisting Priests: 
 The Revs. Julius Rogina and John Shoaf 
 

Sexton: Carmen Lopez 

Lynne and Rich Charlat 

Kenneth & Sandra Dillon 

William & Heather Eaton 

Gene & Sherri Furr 

Kirk & Pat Gardner 

Doug & Melissa Grant 

Michael & Linda Hoover 

Stephen & Sheila Lester 

Maria Masters & Camille Quenneville 

Kerry Mueller & Leigh Reynolds 

Kresh & Tracey Rogina 


